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Next Meeting will be: Sunday, November 18th  with the Board Meeting at 1:00 p.m. and Member 
meeting at 2:00 at the Bavarian Bierhaus in Glendale. **We will be in the downstairs room – easy 
entrance from the East parking lot and a ramp inside…no stairs!  
 

 
 

 Allen Keinert  Nov. 2    Leni Nagel  Nov. 3 

 Robert Mann  Nov. 5    Marilyn Nagel Nov. 7 

 Monika Obstoy Nov. 22  

 

Last Month’s Happenings:   
Our Member Meeting – Oct. 18th:  

         Wine and Cheese –Please be sure we have it noted that it is on Sunday October 28th.   Please make 

reservations and payments upfront (see attached flier for more information If you would rather mail your 

check and the form in, please mail to Rick Scheren:  809 Morgan Avenue, Waukesha, WI  53188 before Oct. 

20th! 

        Banquet/Nov 11:  Sue is working on the flyer and reservation form for the Banquet and hope to have it 

done by Wednesday this week.  The Banquet will be held in the King’s Room and then we will move to the 

Bierhall for the Opening.   Our times: 4:30 PM doors open; 5:30 PM meal served; 6:30 – 7 PM begin Opening.   

Those attending the banquet will receive the 5X11 anniversary orden.  The cost is $35/person which includes 

coffee and dessert.  Reservations with payment is required.  Attire is business casual and there will be no 

charge for the opening program which starts at 7:00.  There are three choices for entrées:   Schnitzel with 

spatzel and red cabbage OR Fish with potato pancakes and coleslaw OR Beef tips with noodles and mixed 

vegetables; and for dessert: Bienenstich!! All past Prinzes should wear their Hats and Past Prinzessins to 

wear their sashes. Please see our attached flier for all the details on this fun up-coming event!   

***EXTRA!! Champagne toast for attending our banquet will be included and a BIG thank you to Heinz & 

Christa Scherzer – as you are welcome to keep a specially wrapped champagne glass as a souvenir!   

     Ads for our Book: Members, please remember that we are collecting ads for the 5X11 Anniversary 

book.  The ad form is on our website. Contact Ricky to submit an ad or if you have any questions!  Ricky’s 

phone #: 262-290-5357.  

OCTOBER EVENTS:  

Wine & Cheese Tasting!  A special thank you to all the attendees who came to support our club with 

this first-time fund-raiser! We had a spectacular time learning & tasting about differences of 8 different 

wines from New Zealand, Spain, France and of course, Germany as well as 8 different cheeses! The 

2 hours went quickly…and the quiet soon became a bubbly conversation! The raffle prizes were fun 

to have, adding excitement at the end! And extra thank you to Jeff for coordinating our vendors and 

also to Heinz and Christa in getting our goodies for our cheese plates (almonds, chocolate, crackers 

and dried fruit) which added to the great tastes…AND the wine glasses for the first 100…we just 

made it! It was a fun Sunday and we hope this will be a new tradition for our Club. (see pictures on 

the next page!)   



 

 

Pictures from our Wine & Cheese tasting!  

        

 

Invitations from other Clubs:  

Rheinischer Verein Chicago has invited us to their Prinzenkrönung on Saturday, Nov. 10th. Curt and 

Diana will be attending this opening as we were invited to this in May! If you would like to attend, 

please contact Curt or Diana for more details! 

Spielmannszug Milwaukee has invited RV to their Prinzenkrönung on Saturday Nov. 10th at the 4-

Points Sheraton. Doors open at 6 p.m. $12 for admission, $5 for college students and free for active 

military. Call 414-526-2643 for table reservations of 8 or more. Music by The Austrian Express!  

Spielmannszug Minnesota has invited us to their Prinzenkrönug on Saturday, Nov. 17. Curt and 

Diana have been asked as GAMGA Prinzenpaar to attend, and we will – weather pending, of course. 

If others would like to take the drive up North, please make your hotel reservations with the following 

website.    https://www.choicehotels.com/reservations/groups/YX58L3   The default is checking in on Friday and 

checking out Sunday. If you are coming in on Saturday, please remember to change the date. If you 

are going, please let Curt and Diana know – we will give you more information as to where the 

festivities will take place!  

Milwaukee Damen Chor has invited us to their annual Christmas concert held at Nathan Hale High 

School in West Allis, Sunday, Nov. 25th.  The doors open at 1:30 and the concert starts at 2:00. Adult 

admission is $8. After the concert  you are welcome to stay and have some Stollen, Cookies & 

Coffee! 

Krampusnacht: Dec 5 from 5-11 at The Bavarian Bierhaus!  There will be food, music, vendors, 

activities and the Krampus Parade (Curt, Diana & Sonja will be in costume in the parade…will you be 

able to identify us??)  
 

 Please remember that on Saturday, Nov 3rd.  Rheinischer Verein has a radio spot from 1:45 

– 2:00 p.m. on JOY 1340am - Continental Showcase with Bob Ziegenbein.  Let your friends know and 

enjoy some nice music!   

 

Sad News:  

It is with deep sympathy that Horst Conrad passed away suddenly on Wedneday, 

Oct. 24th. He will be missed by so many that he made laugh and smile.  “Conny” 

along with Brigitta, was Prinz in 1990.  There will be a funeral service, Saturday,  

Nov. 10 at Draeger & Langenfeld in Racine. 

 

 

Future 2018/2019 dates to keep in mind: 

Annual Banquet and Hoppeditz Erwachen: Sunday, Nov. 11th  at The Bavarian Bierhaus  

      Please see attached flier for more information!  Dead line for this is Nov. 5th…there is still time!  

       Please get you dinner selection and money in to Sue as soon as possible, please!  

November Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, November 18th 

https://www.choicehotels.com/reservations/groups/YX58L3
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rose+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=A8D971F70679EF3E3A04B3D2F6A8E7C745BEA32A&selectedIndex=165&ccid=dfsGvg5D&simid=608037361793042019&thid=OIP.dfsGvg5DygSJBvFrs7VVwAEsDq


Weihnachtsfeier: Sunday Dec. 16th at The Bavarian Bierhaus 

 

 

GAMGA Festivities: January 18 and 19 in VEGAS!!  

January Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, January 27th  (please note: date change!) 

Cincinnati Maskenball: Saturday, Feb. 2nd = 5 x 11 !! 

Edmonton Maskenball: Friday, Feb 8th, Ball Dance: Saturday, Feb 9th  

February Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, February 17th 

Weiberfastnacht: Thursday, Feb 28th *** 

Rheinischer Verein Maskenball: Saturday, March 2nd *** 

Kehraus: Saturday, March 9th *** 

March Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, March 17th 

April/Annual meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, April 14th. 

 

Information:  Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, 

happy events and/or any other news you’d like to share. 

President: Jeff Lux ~ 414-294-3105 

Jeff’s email is:  jeffluxwwtpo4@sbcglobal.net 

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333 

2nd Vice Pres: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866 

Treasurer: Ricky Scheren ~ 262-290-5357 

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 

Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-623-6205 

Correspondence Secretary:  Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 

Zeugwart/1st Property Custodian: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 

2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 

3rd Property Custodian ~ Craig Wheeler ~ 

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-623-6205 

 

Please note, our club’s website is:  www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com 

And find us on facebook; search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee  

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com  

 

Look what is new at The Bavarian Bierhaus!! 

Do  you see something special that they added….JUST FOR US?? 
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